		7/25/2024 Regular Meeting
DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ENCINITAS URBAN FOREST ADVISORY COMMITTEE REGULAR MEETING
July 25, 2024, 5:30 P.M., 505 SOUTH VULCAN AVENUE

CALL TO ORDER / INTRODUCTIONS
Committee Chair Mark Jenne called the meeting to order at 5:31 P.M.

Present:	Committee members Mark Jenne, Linda Schnieder, Brad Lefkowits, Richard Brocchini, Matt Palumbo, Brian Bishop
Absent: 	Stephanie Piccirelli 
[bookmark: _Hlk150861397]Also Present:   Katrina Burritt, Dudek; Melissa Lane, City of Encinitas; Isaac Ontiveros, West Coast Arborists

There being a quorum present, the meeting was in order.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS / NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Resident Carol Parker requesting update on Request to Plant a Tree Permit.

Resident Carol Parker requesting update on Street Tree List (agenda item 6).

CHANGES TO THE AGENDA
None.

AGENDA
1.   REVIEW AND APPROVE DRAFT MEETING MINUTES FROM MAY 23rd, 2024

SPEAKERS:  The committee reviewed the meeting minutes from the May 23, 2024 meeting. 

COMMENT: None.

COMMITTEE ACTION: Committee member Mark Jenne made a motion to approve the minutes from May 23, 2024. Matt Palumbo seconded. Motion carried.  Ayes: 5; Nays: 0; Absent: 1, Abstain: 1
2.   PROTOCOLS FOR PUBLIC SPEAKING AT UFAC MEETINGS

[bookmark: _Hlk174000337]SPEAKERS:  In the past UFAC has been less formal compared to the other city commissions, however since this is an ongoing committee it should be treated like the other commissions. City Clerk Kathy Hollywood and Deputy City Clerk Peter Weichers attended UFAC to provide some the committee some guidance on public speaking, the Brown Act, and other helpful information. There are two speaker slips, the white slip is for oral communications or any items that is not on the agenda. Speakers have three minutes to address the committee and the committee should not have a discussion with the public. The item can be referred to staff or placed on a future agenda. The pink speaker slip is for any item that is on the agenda. Another piece of information that was shared is when the committee is speaking about an item on the agenda committee members are to stay on that item only and not bring in other items that are not on the agenda.


COMMENT:  None.

COMMITTEE ACTION: None.

                   3.   105 S. SANTA FE ROAD PROJECT PRESENTATION

SPEAKERS: Resident Kelly Sharp, along with her father are owners of the Olivenhain Estates LLC (105 S. Rancho Santa Fe Rd) which is located on Encinitas Blvd and Rancho Santa Fe Rd. They are currently working on a tentative subdivision map and wanted get advice from the committee on a few city trees that are located on Rancho Santa Fe Rd just south of Peppertree Ln. Residents of Peppertree Ln have expressed concerned with the Rancho Santa Fe Rd and Peppertree Ln intersection due to there being a fatal accident back in 2015. Olivenhain Estates LLC has been working with an independent traffic consultant that found the sight access for Peppertree Ln is currently sufficient as long as the prevailing speeds are observed and if the vegetation limits within the right of way are maintained by the city. Olivenhain Estates LLC has also been working with an arborist and they have identified thirteen trees that affect the sight distance line in being clear. The recommendation is to either having the trees be thinned to provide view through the trees or removal. Of the thirteen trees only one of these trees is a City tree which is a Chinese Flame Tree. Kelly reviewed the tree tracker a discovered the Chinese Flame Tree last maintenance date was October 1, 1986 and was scheduled for 2021 and wanted to know how often are the trees maintained? Katrina Burritt was able to pull the latest pruning scheduled and was able to confirm that tree was pruned last year in 2023. Olivenhain Estates LLC has three options they would like to present. The first is the City removing the Spanish dagger, Jacaranda, and California Pepper, as advocated by their arborist, as well as the Chinese Flame Trees. The second is the City removing the Spanish Dagger, Jacaranda, and California Pepper as advocated by their arborist and trim the Chinese Flame Trees. Or the third option is to receive permission to remove the trees and mitigate with off-site native trees at discretion of the city arborist. Currently there is a landscape plan for the development and Olivenhain Estates LLC has been working with Parks & Recreation as well as the city arborist Chris Kallstrand on the approved species. The committee advised that they are supportive of trimming the Chinese Flame Tree. 

COMMENT: None.

COMMITTEE ACTION: Mark Jenne motioned to approve having the trees pruned across the street in order to maintain the line of sight and no change to the trees that are related to the trail program next to the subdivision. Richard Brocchini seconded. Unanimous vote carried.

                   4.   HERITAGE GROVE SIGNAGE

SPEAKERS: Melissa Lane explained that there was feedback provided regarding the Heritage Grove Plaque that was purchased for the Heritage grove on Melba Rd was too small. The recommendation was to obtain a larger more recognizable sign for the Grove. Council Member Joy Lyndes sent over an example sign to help kickstart ideas for a sign that could potentially be used. The example was sent over to John Ugrob and Chris Kallstrand. They recommended that the example be shared to the UFAC to see what the committee considers to be an appropriate sign and what information should be put on it. The UFAC wanted to know if there any existing sign themes or styles throughout the city so we can consistent with other City signage? Melba Rd is highly trafficked so there is good potential for a sign being seen by the community. The committee mentioned that two signs would be nice to help define the beginning and the end of the grove. Also including a little bit of information on the grove or the Torrey Pines might be a nice touch. The committee agreed a larger wood sign would go well with the trees and the surrounding neighborhood. Melissa Lane will take the information back to John Ugrob and Chris Kallstrand and let them know that the committee is ok with having a larger wood sign and will work on getting pricing and a design approved. West Coast Arborists does make signs and can help assist.

COMMENT: None.

COMMITTEE ACTION:  None.

[bookmark: _Hlk173845059]                   5.   PARKING LOT SHADING REQUIREMENT

	Mark Jenne gave a brief overview to the committee on the last meeting’s discussion on the Parking Lot Shading Requirement. The committee needs to determine what is its goals are and how those goals will be achieved regarding the Parking Lot Shading Requirement. Some potential macro views regarding the topic that were mentioned include aesthetics, heat islands, or overall health and safety of the community. Matt Palumbo shared a project he discovered while doing some research called New York City Cool Roofs, it is an initiative painting roof tops white and it has found to have a cooling efficiency. There could be some creative initiatives such as the example above that can help contribute to a health and safety of the community. Other potential goals might be the health benefits in mitigating heat in parking lots, cooling costs, heat island mitigation, or supporting the city’s climate action plan. Brad Lefkowits presented an option that the committee could take a more narrow and focused approach at recommending a change to the parking lot shading requirement. By doing so it may be a more reasonable and obtainable goal for the committee to reach. Some examples that were given included establishing a certain amount of permeable space for a tree, recommend certain tree species, or establishing a canopy size relative to the size of the parking lot. The committee liked this idea and decided to create a subcommittee to create a proposed outline on what the committee’s recommendation might look like if taking a more focused approach in recommending a change to the city’s parking lot shading requirement. The subcommittee can present the proposal at next month’s UFAC meeting. Committee members Brad Lefkowits and Matt Palumbo volunteered to form the subcommittee. 
Note committee member Richard Brocchini had to leave the meeting at 6:37pm.
COMMENT: None.

COMMITTEE ACTION: Subcommittee to present a proposed outline at the next month’s UFAC meeting. 

[bookmark: _Hlk173845099]                   6.   TREE SPECIES LIST

Katrina Burritt gave a recap on how the availability column needed to be updated on the list. Once that was task is completed, Katrina can propose species that need to be removed from the list. Brad Lefkowits reiterated information from the previous UFAC meeting and went on to describe some updates he made to help improve the list. The first change was sorting the list by native species, highlighting favorable species in green and unfavorable in red. The current list on the website still contains palms and other trees that should be removed from the list. However, there is some beneficial information on that list such as information on overhead lines and parkway sizes, which helps city arborists narrow down more appropriate tree species that can be planted in a particular area if a resident is interested in having a tree planted. The committee would like to get an updated list onto the city website. Katrina Burritt can assist with removing the palms from the list, however any additional work beyond that would need to be approved by John Ugrob. Brad Lefkowits will send Katrina Burritt the updated list with the changes he made so she can eliminate the palms from the list. This topic will need to be continued in next month’s UFAC meeting.

COMMENT: None.

COMMITTEE ACTION: Katrina Burritt to eliminate palms from the tree list and bring substitutions species and present information at the next UFAC meeting. Katrina will also talk to Chris Kallstrand and John Ugrob about creating a new Request a Tree website that can be linked on the door hangers.

                   7.   AGENDA ITEMS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS- NEXT MEETING AUGUST 22nd, 2024
· Review and Approve Meeting Minutes from July 25th, 2024
· Tree Species List
· Parking Lot Shading Requirement 
· Request to Plant a Tree Permit

ADJOURNMENT
Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 P.M.	
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